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Subject: Notice of Intent for Ottawa County Materials Management Plan (MMP) 

Ottawa County is in the process of creating a single-county Materials Management Plan (MMP). 
As required by Part 115, Solid Waste Management, of the Natural Resources and 
Environmental Protection Act, 1994 PA 451, as amended (Part 115), we are submitting this 
Notice of Intent to each municipality.  

Part 115 also mandates the County to request the publication of the Notice of Intent on websites 
of local units of government in the planning area and other multimedia outlets as appropriate. 
Please consider this letter as a formal request for such publication. 

We have established a dedicated website to address any questions or concerns related to the 
new MMP for both residents and municipalities of Ottawa County. You can find the page at 
www.miottawa.org/mmp. 

Additionally, your input and participation are crucial, as each municipality will be asked to vote 
on the plan. We welcome active involvement from all local governing bodies so that we can 
develop a productive and effective MMP. 

OCDPH is the Designated Planning Agency (DPA), and I am the point of contact for the county 
regarding the MMP. Please feel free to reach out to me directly with any questions or concerns.  

Thank you for your cooperation and support. 

Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 
 
Kimberly Wolters, REHS 
Environmental Health Supervisor/Materials Management Coordinator 
Ottawa County Department of Public Health 
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OTTAWA COUNTY NOTICE 
On JULY 2ND OTTAWA COUNTY HAS FILED ITS  

NOTICE OF INTENT TO PREPARE THE MATERIALS MANAGEMENT 
PLAN (MMP) 

AND HAS BECOME THE COUNTY APPROVAL AGENCY  
as required per Part 115, Solid Waste Management, of the 

Natural Resources and Environmental Protection Act,1994 PA 
451, as amended. 

 
Ottawa County intends to complete the MMP development as a 

single county. Please note that all materials management 
planning committee meetings are open to the public and 
notices of these meetings shall be found at the following: 

miottawa.org.  
Direct questions to environmentalhealth@miottawa.org  
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